BUGLE TOO NOVEMBER 2014

ASSOCIATION NEWS

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING - Tuesday, November 18 at 4:00PM in the Brandywine Room.

TOWN HALL MEETING – Tuesday, November 18 immediately following the Board Meeting.

ANNUAL MEETING – Tuesday, December 2, 2014 at 7:00PM in the Brandywine Hall. Vote, sign, and return your proxy to the Office or Gate as soon as possible. Proxies will not be accepted at the meeting after the meeting has been called to order.

PROPOSED RESIDENTIAL ASSESSMENTS FOR 2015: Brandywine \$569.11

Hazeltine \$361.60 Others \$488.74

THANKSGIVING HOLIDAY SCHEDULE

Thursday, November 27 – Office & Maintenance Closed Friday, November 28 – Office & Maintenance Closed

Recycle Pick up: Wednesday November 26 Trash Pick up: Mon Nov 24 - Wed Nov 26- Fri Nov 28

HAPPENING NOW

MEN'S CLUB – Saturday, November 15 at 9:30AM in the East Brandywine Room. The program will be on "The Probabilities of Winning at Games, Cards, etc." Call Pete Siegenthaler at 482-0553 for details.

GARDEN CLUB – Monday, November 17 at 1:30 PM in the Brandywine Room. New members are always welcome and the first year's dues are waived. Come join us. For more information call, Mary Meyerhans at 482-0001

WREATH SALE – **Tuesday, November 18 from 1-3:30** prior to the Board & Town Hall meetings. NO SALES WILL TAKE PLACE DURING EITHER OF THESE MEETINGS. If wreaths are not sold out on Tuesday, we will be having the sale again on **Wednesday, November 19 from 1-3.** All wreaths are made by Garden Club members and funds will go to beautify Brandywine. Note: Come early for the best selection as these are one-of-a-kind wreaths and when they're gone-they're gone. Prices range from \$35 to \$50 each.

THANKSGIVING DINNER – will be held on Thanksgiving Day, Thursday, November 27 at 5:30 PM. The cost is \$14 for adults and \$7 for children under 12. Please bring your own place settings (plates, silverware, etc.) Sign up is Wednesday, November 19 from 1-3 PM. IF you cannot be at the sign-up on Wednesday, please notify Mary Meyerhans (482-0001) PRIOR to the sign-up to make a reservation. *We cannot take any reservations after November 19.

EMPLOYEE CHRISTMAS FUND – Show your appreciation for all that our staff does for us. Place your check payable to "Employee Christmas Fund" in the envelope and leave it at the Gate or Office. Last day to drop off your envelope will be **December 7.**

TOYS FOR TOTS – Place your new unwrapped toys and games for children (infant to early teens) in the box in the Puzzle Room by December 7. Questions? Call Mary Lou Ryan 437-6605 or Merrily Frances 482-5679.

BINGO – 7:30 PM Wednesday, November 19. The lucky winners on November 5: Lee Georgi for the "X" and Katie Stephenson for the "Coverall. Congratulations!

HOLIDAY DECORATING – Saturday, November 29 at 9:00 AM - The Saturday after Thanksgiving, we will be decorating the Brandywine Room and outside areas of Brandywine for Christmas. We could use all the help we can get- Men and Women. So if you can donate a little bit of your time we could use the help.

LAMP POST CAPS – Red crocheted lamp post caps are still available for \$7. Call Lyn Ranno at 437-6798.

PICKLEBALL – Tuesdays & Thursdays @ 8:00 AM. Come join us or come watch PICKLEBALL played in the tennis court area. Paddles are available if you wish to try playing.

If you haven't heard about the latest craze, it's PICKLEBALL and it is played on a court smaller than a tennis court, uses a paddle larger than a ping-pong paddle, and a wiffle ball about the size of a tennis ball. If you have played ping-pong and/or badminton, you might get hooked!

LOOKING AHEAD

BINGO – Wednesday, December 3 at 7:30 PM.

WOMEN'S ASSOCIATION – **Saturday, December 6 at 9:00 AM** we will have our regular meeting in the Brandywine Room. Right after (9:30-9:45) we will have Judi Dugas once again teach us how to make greeting cards. It's \$12.00 per person. That includes everything you need to make 4 cards. You do not have to belong to the Women's Association to come do this. It is open to all. If you are not attending the meeting, please come at 9:30 so you can get your supplies and be ready. If you plan on participating, please give Judi a call at 508-612-9001 or email her judistampin@gmail.com. I am sure she will bring extra materials, just in case, but it would help her.

WINE & CHEESE PARTY – Sunday, December 14 at 7:00 PM. Prior to the start of the festivities we will have a GOLF CART PARADE and HOUSE DECORATING CONTEST. The Activities Committee will provide the wine and cheese and we are asking those who come to bring a substantial hors d'oeuvre for eight. Last year approximately 150 of our residents joined in and all reported to have enjoyed this holiday party. Sign up will be on Monday, December 8 from 1-3 PM. We ask those who wish to participate in the Golf Cart Parade and/or House Decorating Contest to inform us on December 8 as well. Jim Meredith (481-1423) and Tom Pastorius (454-7448) have agreed to be available to answer any questions and provide advice to those who wish to decorate and/or join the golf cart parade. Please call with your questions. Mike Aneiro at 454-0077.

CLASSIFIED

FOR SALE: Watch Batteries / Installation FREE Call Mitch 466-0868

Air-Conditioner Air Filters Call Mitch

FOR SALE: 2 Bamboo Bar Stools. Swivel with Cream Color Cushions, Easy to Reupholster. \$25. Ea. Pictures can be seen on the Bulletin Board in the Puzzle Room. Call Linda at 515-710-4496.

Articles for the DECEMBER BUGLE should be received a little earlier this month due to the Thanksgiving holiday. Please have articles/classifieds to the Office by Thursday, November 20.

